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A message from Mrs Young  

Dear Parents/Carers,  

We started this week with our transiƟon week and it was so exciƟng to see the chil-
dren 'moving up' to their new classes and brilliant to see them building relaƟonships 
with their new class teachers. Our new teacher, Miss Bleese, was delighted with her 
class and is looking forward to officially joining the St James team in September 
wherein she will be covering Mrs Atherton's maternity leave.  

 

Our STEM themed week this week has been a huge success and greatly enjoyed by all. Research shows that 
schools who demonstrate a commitment to fostering a love for Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths 
(STEM) enable pupils to understand the importance of keeping an open-minded and curious approach, while 
also understanding how to research and evaluate informaƟon. We have certainly witnessed curiosity in abun-
dance this week during our acƟviƟes and we have loved seeing the photos on X of children enjoying STEM ac-
ƟviƟes at home too.  

 

It has been wonderful to welcome Miss Jade Moore to our team this week as our new Pastoral and Safeguard-
ing Manager. Jade has 14 years of experience of working in primary schools supporƟng young people and their 
families and she is excited to bring her knowledge and experƟse to St James. She will be wriƟng to you next 
week to introduce herself further and share some of the support she can offer to you. Please do have a chat 
with her if you see her on the playground! 

 

Mr Moon has been busy behind the scenes organising next week's Sports Day. It promises to be a great day ... 
we just need to pray for sunshine as the weather forecast at the moment is very changeable. We will monitor 
this and keep you posted.  

 

Thank you for your support with our Movie Night! We raised nearly £400 for school and are excited to put that 
towards the purchase of brand new chairs for our Y3 and Y5 classrooms. Every penny really helps so thank you 
so so much.  

 

Have a lovely weekend - Come on England!!!! 

 

Mrs Young 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

truthfulness 

Journeying Together to Learn, Live, and Laugh with the Love of 
God  



        

 

AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

94.3% 

132 

 pupils 
with perfect aƩendance this 

week. 

Can we beat this next week?   

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

92.4% 

Reception 91.1% 

Year 1 93.6% 

Year 2 96.7% 

Year 3 89.1% 

Year 4 91.5% 

Year 5  95.6% 

Year 6  88.8% 



New AƩendance Guidance 

 

We are making parents aware of new  Government guidance regarding         
unauthorised  absences which comes into effect from 19th August 2024.  

 

From this date, if your child has 5 school days (10 sessions) of unauthorised 
absence within a 10 week rolling period, it is likely that you will be issued with 
a fixed penalty noƟce. 

 

If your child then has a 2nd period of unauthorised absence within 3 years and 
triggers another fixed penalty noƟce, this fine will increase. If your child has a 
3rd period, this will likely result in a prosecuƟon. We will be sending you official 
guidance from St Helens as soon as we receive it.  



Journey Driver Focus:  

 

 

 RECEPTION 

 

Joshua Hodgkinson 

YEAR 1 

 

Bam Bam Goulding 

YEAR 2 

 

Poppy Hind 

YEAR 3 

 

Andre Welding 

YEAR 4 

 

Ruben Forshaw 

YEAR 5 

 

Ruby Everall 

YEAR 6 Evie CoƩam-Bell  



 
 

 
 
 
 

Sports day will take place on the school field, (weather permiƫng), on  
Tuesday 9th July. 

 
The Ɵmes are as follows:  
· RecepƟon, Year 1 and 2 - 9.30am  
· Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 - 1.30pm  
 
Parents are most welcome to aƩend. Please enter via the boƩom car park. All 

children are to wear their PE kit on sports day. 



Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Coercive Control 

 

Coercive control is a form of domesƟc abuse that can oŌen be overlooked. Some           
examples of coercive control are: controlling and isolaƟng behaviours, using threats and 
coercion, emoƟonal abuse, or economic or financial abuse. Although it is usually mainly 
adults who are affected, children can also be impacted by this type of abuse. Some of the 
impacts may be: parents and carers describing children as quiet, stressed and depressed; 
behaviour changes including children emoƟonally and physically abusing parents and sib-
lings; children expressing worries and fears about their parent and carer’s coercive and 
controlling behaviours; some children engaging in self-harm and disrupƟon to children’s 
social and support networks. For more informaƟon please see: 

hƩps://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/2023/impact-coercive-control-children-
young-people 

 

NaƟonal Online Safety Tip of the  Week 

10 Top Tips for Parents and Educators: PromoƟng Physical Wellbeing 

 

Football’s European Championship is now well underway, and this huge event could     
potenƟally get children interested in having a go on the pitch themselves – or perhaps 
they’re already passionate about sport. It could present a great opportunity to get young 
people engaged in physical acƟvity and regular exercise, which has proven posiƟve        
impacts on all facets of their health – including mental and emoƟonal wellbeing.  

With all that said, it can someƟmes be difficult to get children and young people           
moƟvated to take part in sports and other exercise, but there are certainly ways to do so. 
This  week’s guide provides you with some top Ɵps from our expert on how to encourage 
young people to stay acƟve and remain invested in their physical welfare. 





Wildflower Garden 

 

 

 

 

We are going to be making a 'Wildflower and Memories Garden' on the school field. The 
idea is that children and staff who have lost someone important to them can write a leƩer 
in seeded paper and then we will plant them together. A charity is hopefully providing the 
supplies we need, so we just need a small patch of turf removing from the field. If you 
would be willing to help for half an hour to an hour at some point over the next 2 weeks, 
please let  the school office know.  










